 
TO: 
Larry Krissek, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI) Chair

FROM: James Fredal, CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical Sciences Subcommittee Chair

RE: 
Semester Conversion Proposal for Actuarial Science BA and BS.

April 6, 2011

Larry:

The Sciences subcommittee reviewed the proposal for the Actuarial BA and BS degrees at its meeting on March 28 and unanimously approved a motion to move both proposals forward to the full CCI with a number of contingencies.

The Actuarial Science BA and BS are identical except for differences in the GE requirement.  The semester version of both have been changed in a few important ways.  First, the math requirement has been dropped from two quarter courses to one semester course.  Each of the probability courses (Math 4530  or Stat 4201) cover enough probability to prepare students for that portion of the Actuarial exam, so students will be required to take only one of the two.

Second, Math 532 had become devoted primarily to exam preparation but is no longer seen as necessary, and so its successor (3532) has been changed from a requirement to a free elective.

Third, a new course sequence (Math 5633 and 5634) was developed to cover an area (Construction and Evaluation of Models) not previously addressed through coursework but required on the Actuarial exam. This change will ensure that students have an opportunity to take coursework in all preliminary Actuarial exam areas.

Finally, the number of Actuarial majors has increased dramatically. This fact, coupled with a significant portion of students whose marginal performance limits their ability to gain internships and jobs, has led to the development of a pre-major.  To enter the Actuarial program, students will now have to have a cumulative GPA (for courses at Ohio State) of at least 3.0 and either earn a B- or better in a Probability course taken at Ohio State (Math 4530, Stat 4201, or Math 5530H) or pass one of the actuarial exams administered by SOA/CAS.  Pre-majors who do not complete these requirements would be urged to pursue the financial track of the Mathematics major.

The subcommittee had a few corrections and questions but found the proposal to be substantially sound and approved it unanimously with the understanding that Mathematics would address the following contingencies:
1. On the Pacer Credit Hour Explanation form, the total minimum semester hours required for completion of the program (first line, column c) should be 32 hours rather than 33.

2. The Semester Advising Sheet does not mention all of the choices available for the required courses (Math 5630 or 5633; 5631 or 5634). These should be included.

3. The committee wasn’t sure whether students would be able to substitute (the more challenging) Econ 2001.02 and 2002.02 for the .01 versions.  This options is not mentioned but seems possible.  Perhaps this could be clarified.

4. The transition policy does not address the changes to Math 530 and Stat 420, and specifically the problem of students having one or the other (but not both) when semesters begin.  If the intent is for students to take the courses simultaneously or complete both before semester (or simply take the one semester course after) this should be mentioned in proposal as an advising issue during transition.  Otherwise, perhaps a bridge course will need to be developed for students with one or the other quarter class. Also, since Math 532 has been dropped as a requirement, a note might be included addressing whether students who have taken it can apply the course for another requirement in the major.

5. On the Curriculum map, the level of learning outcomes is indicated by asterisks: 0 asterisks for Beginning, 1 asterisk for Medium, 2 asterisks for Advanced. Starting with 0 might be confusing.  Could the numbers be shifted up to start with 1?

6. The sample curricula, it would have been helpful to have total credits for the degree indicated. Indeed, credit hours are not given for the GEC’s, so it is hard to say whether this is a large or small major.  Could these numbers be added?
7. On the semester advising sheet, CCI usually requests personal info (such as a student’s address) to be removed.
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